

DODGE COUNTY VOITURE LOCALE 856

La Societe des 40 Hommes et 8 Chevaux

CHEF DE GARE DENNIS BREUSCH

JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2021 NEWSLETTER

NEWSLETTER

RONALD PFALZGRAF CORRESPONDANT Dinner 6:00 p.m. TOM MEYER COMMISSAIRE INTENDANT Promenade and Cheminot at 6:30 p.m.

Voiture News

January Promenade: The January Promenade will be held at the Ponderosa in Beaver Dam, Wi. Cost of the meal will be \$10.00. It will be held on Wednesday January 13, 2021.

February Promenade: The February Promenade will be held at the Juneau American Legion. Cost of that meal is \$8.00. It will be held on Wednesday February 10, 2021.

February Food Pantry Month: In February we will have our collection for the Dodge County Food Pantry. Please bring paper products, and nonparishable food item to the February Promenade. You can also donate money to this project. Thank you.

Dues: There are 12 members that have not paid there 2021 dues. You received a dues reminder either by mail or email. Please pay them as soon as possible. Send your \$30.00 to Ron Pfalzgraf 625 Oak Lane Horicon, Wi. 53032.

Membership: Voyageurs if any of you know any Veterans interested in a Veterans Group to join, please tell them about the Forty et Eight and all of our worthwhile programs. Our group is getting smaller and smaller and we need to go our RECRUIT some new members.

Nurses Training Scholarship: The Nurses Training Scholarship Applications have been sent out to all Dodge County Schools. If you know any seniors in high school that are going into nursing please tell them about our scholarship.

Flags For First Graders: Hopefully in spring of 2021 we will be able to do the flags for first graders program. The Horicon High School has made and given us over 1200 blocks for the flags.

Cabane News

January Rrendezvous: We will plan to have our January Promenade at the Ponderosa in Beaver Dam On Wednesday January 13, 2021. Please be there by 6:00 p.m. Cost of the meal is \$10.00 mention you are with the Veterans Group.

February Rendezvous: The February Rendezvous will be held in Juneau I will let you know the place. It will probably be at Gingers In Horicon. Also February is Dodge County Food Pantry Month. Please bring a money donation or paper products or a non parishable food items. Thank You.

Dues: There are still a few of you who have not paid your 2021 dues. Please do so as soon as possible. You will be receiving a dues reminder from Commissaire Intendant Lisa York. If you have not paid. Dues are still only \$20.00

Nurses Training Scholarship: The Nurses Training Scholarship Applications have been sent out to all Dodge County Schools. If any of you know of any seniors in high school going into nursing please tell them about our Scholarship.

Here's to wishing all of You a very Happy Happy New Year: We hope and pray it is better than 2020.

: